Freedom of Information Act 2000 – Cautionary Contacts List
Your request for information has now been considered. The Council does not hold the information requested.
You asked:
Under the Freedom of Information Act, please could you provide me with details of the council's 'cautionary contacts list' (CCL) or similar database.

 

A CCL is a system or register which lists potentially aggressive or abusive customers or members of the public, in an effort to protect council staff from potentially harmful situations, including physical assault and verbal abuse.

 

Individual departments may have their own lists, such as an “Adults Integrated System”, or have a marker known as a Cautionary Contact Flag.

 

Under data protection laws, it is important that I do not receive the names or addresses of those people on the register. However, I do seek other details including the ages (if known), the length of time they have been on the list (if known), the reasons for their inclusion and the council department who may come into contact with the person (if known).
 

In all cases, the most recent data should be submitted (for example, data present on the date of this request). Unless stated otherwise, all data will be treated as correct on the date of making this request.

Answer: 
The Council does not hold this information.  Therefore this letter acts as a refusal notice under section 17.1 of the Freedom of Information Act 2000 because, in accordance with section 1.1 of the Act, this information is not held by Leicester City Council.

We do have a Cautionary Contacts system but we only keep records on addresses where care should be taken when visiting.  We do not record any information on the individuals who live in the properties. 
If you are dissatisfied with the handling of your request please write to: 

Information Governance & Risk Team

Leicester City Council

Legal Services

4th Floor, City Hall 
115 Charles Street

Leicester LE1 1FZ
e-mail: info.requests@leicester.gov.uk 
